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 August Monthly Meeting / Iron Pigs Game 

    By Nikki Lebeduik 

 

Just like years past, our August meeting was at Coca-Cola Park. We enjoyed a ex-

citing game of the Lehigh Valley Iron Pigs vs. Pawtucket Red Sox with good food 

and great friends.  

 

What made the game so exciting was that there was a Red Sox fan among our 

members (I shall not reveal thy name) who I personally enjoyed picking on as the 

Iron Pigs took the lead.  

 

Not only was I able to enjoy this victory, I also got the chance to accompany Vince 

Nowroozani (son of Lt/C Cyrus and Lt/C Kathleen Nowroozani), to the field to throw 

the first pitch. Vince was a little nervous but he held his ground and did a great job. 

 

After all that pressure was over, back to the picnic pavilion we went for hotdogs, 

hamburgers and all the rest of the goodies they had for us to eat.  

 

All in all (and despite the rain shower) it was a great turn out, great food, and a 

great victory. Better luck next year to our Red Sox fan.  

   

 

  VS. 
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      See more photos on Page 2 
A special thank you to Michael 

and Nikki Lebeduik for their many 

articles in this issue.  
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1 AUGUST 2012  COCA COLA PARK: 

 IRON PIGS VS. PAUTUCKET RED SOX 
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JULY 2012 DISTRICT 5 CRUISE - BALTIMORE, MD 

At The Bay Wolf in Rock Hall, MD The End of a Perfect Day 

P/C Lebeduik enjoying  

Crab Fest at John Wilmot’s 

Sari , Marty, Chris, Lee at Wilmot’s  Crab Fest 

Barbara Stevens on  Real Escape 

Guests on Real Escape Guests on Real Escape 
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September 2012 Delhigh Meeting 

NORTHAMPTON WATER RESCUE DIVE UNIT  

    By P/C Michael Lebeduik III  

In 1998, the Northampton Fire Department acquired the Water Rescue Dive Unit from the now Northampton Re-

gional EMS and began to build a team. Today this team consists of eight divers and ten water rescue/ support 

personnel. They currently operate a GMC Suburban rescue truck and two boats. 

The September meeting featured speakers from both the Northampton Fire Department and the  Water  Rescue 

Dive Unit. Captain Mike Booke of the Water Rescue Dive Unit, and Captain Keith Knoblach, II, of the Northamp-

ton Fire Company, gave a presentation on water rescue. 

Captain Booke told us about the Unit’s participation in assisting not only in Northampton County but counties 

within a 30 mile radius. They travel wherever they are requested, for whatever type of operation is needed. The 

Unit has helped rescue individuals sitting on roof tops or hanging onto trees in flooded areas, recovered evidence 

for law enforcement and (an always unpleasant task) searched for drowning victims.  

Capt. Booke said a lot of victims drown in three feet or less of water. Panic is what takes over and they lose 

sense of how to help save themselves. Lakes, rivers, and quarries in this and surrounding areas keep Capt. 

Booke and the dive team on their toes. They also assist and work with approximately nine other Dive Units in the 

area. Most units are certified in a specialized area. The individuals who make up these units are continually being 

educated and certified not only in water rescue but in the constant changing technology and equipment world of 

rescue. 

Captain Booke and Captain Knoblach answered questions from the membership and we then proceeded outside 

to see the rescue dive team’s equipment and an on-land demonstration.  

The equipment ranged from scuba tanks, weights, air lines, and ropes with makers. The on-land demonstration/

presentation included use of hand signals, working in pairs for safety, and the use of their 15 feet Zodiac inflat-

able boat with Honda engine and much more.  

Capt. Booke, Capt. Knoblach and the men and women who devote their time to keep us safe and come to our aid 

in time of need are all non-paid dedicated volunteers who believe in what they do. I have always had respect for 

our volunteer fireman and water rescue teams but this presentation has taken that respect to a whole different 

level. 

Delhigh Power Squadron thanks both Capt. Booke and Capt. Knoblach for their outstanding presentation.  Photos 

taken that night follow below and on page 5. 

 

 

 

Captain Keith Knoblach, II Captain Mike Booke 

Northampton Fire Dept.           Water Dive Rescue Unit 



 OCT-NOV 2012 5   VOLUME LIV ISSUE 4 

NORTHAMPTON FIRE DEPARTMENT WATER RESCUE DIVE UNIT PRESENTATION 
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Adventures of Nikki & Michael  

Pirates and Wenches Weekend 

 

It’s time to share another adventure.  

 

Nikki and I heard about an event last year called “Pirates and Wenches Fantasy Weekend,” that takes place the first weekend in 

August (Friday to Sunday) in Rock Hall, Maryland. This was the 5th Annual Event. 

 

After speaking with some local residents, we soon realized this would be a fun event to attend. We began to plan in February 

2012. We found out very quickly that reservations must be made almost a year in advance to assure you have accommodations 

for the weekend. 

 

Nikki and I got there Friday night and had enough time to mingle with some of the pirates and wenches.  Saturday morning, 

dressed as a pirates, complete with my parrot Jack, we were off to capture our first vessel. Traveling by way of a ‘land ves-

sel’ (our car), we cautiously boarded our target, One Moor Time.   Undetected by the captain and crew, we opened the hatch and 

“ARRRRGH  matey”, ordered Captain Brown and 1st Mate Ginny topside to walk the plank. We had successfully taken over the 

vessel.  

 

Now it was time to go to the harbor side for more of the day events. There was the  Rum Tasting at the Inn At Osprey Point, the 

Sea Shanty-Sing-a-Long at Bay Wolf Restaurant, free concerts on Main Street as well at the local eateries on the Bay. The Pirate 

Dingy Race was the next event. 

 

Captain Black and the Valhallas Pirates did an outstanding encampment performance about how the pirates lived and sailed the 

seas. Loading black powder rifles, flint lock hand guns and firing cannons kept everyone’s attention. Everyone dressed as in the 

day of the pirate. The event was well planned and spread out so everything could be enjoyed by all.  

 

 We had the opportunity to meet quite a few couples and individuals who dressed the part of a pirate or wench. The weekend has 

something for everyone. Kids went to the beach and dug for buried treasure, there was a Pirates Dingy Race, vendors in town, 

great grub and most of all the common interest in pirates. 

  

The day now over it was time to retreat to our quarters to change into our best attire for the Pirates and Wenches Ball and for 

some grub & grog. Music played, contests were held --of the ugliest and scariest pirate and Graybeard look alike. I was selected 

to participate in the Graybeard Look Alike Contest. On the up side I came in tied for 3rd place. On the down side there were only 

four contestants. The evening ended with the crowning of the best dressed pirate & wench as the 2012 King and Queen.   Photos 

of this great event are on the next page. 

 

This was truly a relaxing, fun, and educational weekend. We are looking forward to next year. 

  

Until our next adventure, 

  Nikki     and  Michael  
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PIRATES AND WENCHES WEEKEND 

 ROCK HALL, MD 



 

D/5  Sail Regatta, Fishing Tournament & Fall Festival 
 

The D/5 Sail Regatta was held at Mears Point Marina & Kent Island Yacht Club in Kent Narrows, Md., 21 – 23 September. It was 

hosted by Kent Narrows Squadron. The weather the entire weekend was perfect for sailing and being outdoors. Nearly 100 individuals 

from Annapolis, Cambridge, Delhigh, Dundalk, Kent Narrows, Kingsway, Mid-Potomac, Patapsco River, Patuxent River, Potomac 

River, Rockville and Susquehanock Squadrons attended the event. Travelers came by car and by water, 15 boats and crew came to-

gether from District 5.  

Friday a pitch-in Welcome-to-Kent Narrows-Party at Mears Pavilion kicked off the weekend.  The selection of  hors d΄oeuvres and 

dishes to share was amazing. The atmosphere was full of excitement for the events of the next day, as old and new friends from twelve 

squadrons reunited, talked and laughed, bring each other up to date on what was going on in their lives. The sunset led us into dinner at 

one of eight great area restaurants.  

Saturday started with an awesome breakfast at Mears Pavilion, again hosted by Kent Narrows Squadron which also became a pitch-in 

breakfast as members of D/5 brought contributions to breakfast. Immediately following breakfast the captains’ meeting was held. In-

structions and rules for the regatta were given by D/F/Lt Jon Van Winkle. Now it was time for captains and crew to get ready for the 

start of the race.  I had the honor of crewing on my very close friends, Paul and Monica Geppert’s sailboat, MOONSHADOW, (a Ta-

yana, Vancouver 42' vessel).  

 

There were eight boats competing. In the monohull division, ISLAND TIME (a 47' Beneteau), captained by John Locke of Kent Nar-

rows captured first place. Second place went to HIDEAWAY (a 50' Beneteau) captained by Alan Karpas of Rockville and third place 

went to MAMA  CRANE (a 38' C and C) captained by Julian Hofberg. In the multihull division, LUX, (a 40' Leopard) captained by 

Terry Slattery of Annapolis took first place. In every race there must be that strong individual who must hold up the rest (came in last 

place), ASCLEPIUS, (a 34' Gemini) retained the Broken- Mast  Award for the second consecutive year. Oh, by the way, MOON-

SHADOW came in seventh, just good enough NOT to receive the Broken-Mast Award. (I’m sure Paul & Monica were glad I was part 

of their crew – no telling what position they would have place if I hadn’t helped.) 

 

The Fishing Tournament was chaired by P/D/C Bernie Karpers. Kent Narrows pro,  P/C Mark Galasso, added a new dimension with  

fishing instructions.   The Largest Fish Award went to Leo Peter aboard AFTER HOURS II captained by Bernie Karpers. The Most 

Fish Award was presented to Jen Delgarno for the most fish caught on a single hook aboard JENNY LYNN TOO captained by Cdr 

Steve Delgarno. The Best Fish Story Award went to Mark Galasso, captain of TUNA THE TIDE, for a true adventure in fishing in the 

wake of 9/11. 

 

 Some individuals who choose not to participate in racing or fishing made beautiful center pieces for the Saturday evening awards ban-

quet at Kent Island Yacht Club. Filet mignon, jumbo crab cakes and chicken roulade were entrée choices and a “KNSPS Regatta” cake 

for dessert. At the end of the evening the center pieces were donated to Hospice of Queen Anne’s County.  

 

Sunday morning’s breakfast was again superb and featured  charcoal-broiled fresh fish caught in the Tournament; broiled by our own,  

XO,  D/Lt/C  Marty Lafferty and seasoned to perfection by Kathy Karpers. What a feast!!!! 

 

KNSPS Cdr Sari Lafferty gave special commendation to Event Chair D/Lt Joan Yeigh and D/Lt Carole Tulip, Event Treasurer. Cdr 

Lafferty also recognized many individuals who participated in making this the best D/5 Sail Regatta and Fall Festival I have attended. 

 

I would like to thank, D/Lt/C  Marty and Cdr Sari Lafferty for their generous hospitality, allowing me to stay at their home for the 

weekend while attending this event. 

 

Kent Narrows Squadron hosted a first class event.  

 

   

Some great pictures are on the following page  and also on the Delhigh Power Squadron group on Facebook.  
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 CREWING ABOARD MOONSHADOW 

         By Michael Lebeduik, III 
 

The D/5 Sail Regatta had seasoned sail boaters and maybe a few rusty crewmembers who have partici-

pated in sail racing in previous years and then there was ---- me.  

 It takes skill, knowledge of your vessel, knowing how to read the wind and water and a determination to 

win. All of the captains and crew had all and more of these ingredients to participate in this event. 

I was very fortunate to crew on my very close friends, Paul and Monica Geppert’s  sail boat, MOON-

SHADOW, (a Tayana, Vancouver 42' vessel). I had never crewed for a race, let alone sailed on a sailboat. 

I took the sail courses and passed, went to Havre de Grace to a get close-up look at how the parts, lines 

and terminology all came together. WOW, a lot of stuff to know to make the boat go forward and not fall 

over on its side.  

Saturday morning after breakfast, the Captains’ Meeting was held. The instructions and rules were given 

by D/F/Lt Jon Van Winkle. Questions were answered and we were off to the starting line.  

Paul and Monica tried to refresh my memory as to what the lines were and their use as we departed the 

dock and headed for the start line. The traveler line, line clutch, winch, red line, white line, blue line, 

blocks, winch crank, watch the sail, catch the wind and more. ‘Yup’, I got it!  

I was a green-horn to the sailboat world and Paul and Monica took me under their wing, (more like both 

arms.) They guided and assisted me in what to do in a race.  They were very calm and understanding…. 

“Michael!!! – pull — pull --- pull!! — crank ----crank harder ---crank harder!! --- good 

job.”  I looked for oxygen after what was just the first practice tack. Now it was time to do practice tack 

two.  Captain Paul gave the order, ‘READY’, our reply was, “READY... WAIT…… wait…….wait….. 

NOW!” I released the line from the winch, “Michael, faster, more line, faster,” as Monica pulled, pulled 

and cranked until the sail was just right . we got a “good job” from the Captain. By the fourth practice 

tack I got the hang of it.  

Now for the real thing. We were doing pretty well. Then on one of the tacks, I didn’t get the sail on the 

port side fast enough. Yup, we lost the wind. Paul and Monica got us back up to speed as I tried blowing 

into the sail to help. As we finally got to Red 8 and made the turn, it seemed like we traveled twenty 

miles. Not even close. Now it was time to head back to the Committee Boat and cross the finish line. It 

was a different ride back, pleasant, nice wind, sunny, and very relaxed. All that was left was to dock and 

get ready for the awards banquet. 

 

The dinner was excellent. The awards were presented and we found out we came in seventh place out of 

eight boats. Paul and Monica could not have come in seventh place without my help. (Most likely a lot 

closer to the top.) 

 

I want to thank Paul and Monica for giving me the opportunity not only to sail with them but to allow me 

to crew MOONSHADOW in the regatta. They are truly great friends and very knowledgeable and experi-

enced sail boaters. To watch them work together and listen to their conversation about what to do next 

was amazing, they are truly a great team.  They have given me a new outlook and respect for sailboaters. 

 

Thanks for the memories, guys. 
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'Red 8' Working the winch and pulling the line 

Monica at the helm 

“WHEW, WE MADE IT” 
Crossing the Finish Line 

Paul & Moonshadrow 

Paul getting the sails 
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 THE CROW’S NEST 

        Cdr Joseph P. Stemrich, Sr., P 

 

OCT-NOV 2012 

  The July meeting at the Nowroozani’s home and pool was wet and wild. Since we were in the heart of boating 

season there was not much Delhigh activity, however the D/5 Summer Rendezvous was held at Inner Harbor in Baltimore, 

Maryland. Since I was unable to attend, I know that P/D/C L. Chris Brown and his wife P/C Ginny Brown, P/C Brent Roads 

and his wife Jane, P/C Mike Lebeduik and his wife Nikki represented Delhigh well.  

 The 1 August Event at the Iron Pigs game was well attended by 29 Delhigh members and friends. Lt/C Cyrus 

and Lt/C Kathleen Nowroozani made sure everything went smoothly and our seats were as close to third base as anyone 

in the PPL Pavilion could get.  

 Camilla and I also attended the annual picnic at the home of Brad and Megan Humphrey, they are the XO and 

AO respectively of the Kingsway Power and Sail Squadron. 

       Camilla and I are planning to attend the D/5 Fall Educational Conference in Gettysburg, Pa. 2-4 November, 2012. If 

you are planning to attend please let me know so we can plan the Commander’s reception.  

 Did you complete your D/5 electronic member survey?  The district really needs your input, and after all it is our 

district. IF YOU HAVE NOT COMPLETED IT YET PLEASE DO SO, it only takes a few minutes and it is easy online.  

 I am sorry to report that long time member Bob Hannabery has notified the bridge that he will not be renewing 

his membership. He has served our squadron well as AO, SEO, Webmaster and IT contact, and has been a teacher of 

several levels of classes. He has also served at the district level. We wish him well and he will be missed. He states his 

reason for leaving as “other interests and commitments that require his time.” The good news is that one of our newest 

members, Fernado Botelho, has agreed to step in and take over for Bob as our IT Contact and Webmaster. I hope that I 

have completed all of the necessary paper work and the transition has been smooth.  

 Our next event is the Oktoberfest covered dish social at the Lebeduik’s house Saturday 13 October 2012 at 

1700 hours. The ever popular Road Rally is scheduled for 10 November, 2012.   P/C Mike Lebeduik always puts together 

an exciting Land Navigation Contest and it gets more popular and larger every year, so get your friends together for this full 

day of fun.  

 Our Holiday Party is not that far away so get your reservations into AO Lt/C Kathleen Nowroozani and DON”T 

WAIT UNTIL THE LAST minute.  More information and the registration form can be found in this issue. 

 SEO Lt/C Doug McKenzie has new ABC classes, seminars and for members who want to advance there is a 

Seamanship class scheduled.  See his SEO report in this issue of the Delhighlights for more information.    

  Finally I would like to say we would like to bring in some new members.  Talk to your friends who enjoy boating 

and remind them that boat ownership is not a requirement to join the Delhigh Power Squadron.  Encourage them to sign up 

for a Safe Boating Course just so they know what to do out on the water while they are on your boat.  Maybe it will help 

them decide to get a boat of their own.   



 

       EXECUTIVE   OFFICER 

     Lt/C Cyrus Nowroozani, JN 
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Boat, Camping Shows, and Parades: 
 

With the leaves are starting to turn, thoughts about the last 

few runs before you take your boat out for the winter come 

much quicker than most would like. Below are a few events 

that may peak your interest until the first launch of spring 

2013. Not a lot going on this fall in our area, yet quite a 

few things happening Feb. and March. 

 

2012 Events: 

 

11-14 Oct. West Virginia RV & Boat Show Mylan Park 

Expo Center, Morgantown, WV 

 

2013 Events:  

 

25-27 Jan., Fredericksburg Boat and Water Lifestyle Expo 

@ Fredericksburg Expo Center  

 

2-10 Feb., Eastern Sports & Outdoor Show @ State Farm 

Show Complex Harrisburg PA 

 

16-19 Feb., Greater Philadelphia Outdoor Sportshow @ 

Philadelphia Expo Center 

 

2-3 March, Lehigh Valley Sportsman Show 1825 Chew St, 

Allentown PA 10am-4pm 

 

8-10, March, Greater Philadelphia Boat Show @ Philadel-

phia Expo Center 

 

TBD, 2013 Pittsburg Boat Show 

 

Co-op Charting:  
 

D5 has maintained a unique, first class Cooperative Chart-

ing Workshop for years. While individual programs have 

come and gone our dedication to bringing you the best has 

continued. 

 

Initial information will be provided at Fall Conference–

Spring Conference will provide phase two. Summer Coun-

cil will be the chance for you to show off your squadron’s 

success –and a very special surprise for those that have 

participated in the Cooperative Charting Opportunity. 

 

 

Safety Officer:  
 

As of 9/28, D5 has had 2500 Vessel Safety Exams (VSE) of 

which 2242 have passed. Nationally, we are the second highest 

district by volume.  

 

Credit for Vessel Safety Checks will be cut off on 30 Novem-

ber 2012 to allow compilation for awards for District, Squad-

ron and Individuals. This will not be adjusted for anyone. Get 

those VEs into the system ON OR BEFORE 30 NOV 2012. 

 

  DELHIGH’S  DAILY NUMBER LOTTERY 

 

Eileen Muschlitz and Cam Stemrich report 

that participation was very low this year 

with only 52 tickets sold. 

There were no winners. 
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          SEO    

        Lt/C Doug McKenzie, JN 

 

 

 

 
 
 Ahoy Mates!  

Your Delhigh Education Department has a busy fall line 
up of classes scheduled!  We are offering the ABC class 
on Sat, 20 October and 27 October at Peters Marine in 
Allentown from 0900 to 1300  both days. There are also 
ABC classes scheduled for 1 and 8 December, 16 and 23 
March and 6 and 13 April. 

We will finally be teaching Seamanship starting on Thurs-
day, 25 October and continuing for 8 weeks. This class 
has been delayed a few times and I am very excited to be 
finally running this class! 

Delhigh hasn’t offered the Navigation class in a few years 

so I’m really happy that we will be starting a new Naviga-

tion class on Tuesday, 23 October. May God help us all! 

We have two seminars planned for this fall also. Trailering 

Your Boat on 3 November  and GPS on 10 November 

both at Peters Marine from 1000  to  1200.  

We are still trying to find time to run the Cruise Planning 

class this year. 

I want to encourage you all to get your friends together 

and take some classes this year! It’s a great way to learn 

about our favorite pastime and have some fun at the 

same time!  

The chance for mistakes is about equal to the number of 

crew squared.    

   Ted Turner 

     ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

     Lt/C Kathleen Nowroozani, JN 

It was a great summer!  A little rainy, but what 

boater lets that stop them for long?!?  We’ve 

reunited with our boats and our summer friends 

and nature, and where did the summer go again 

exactly?  Seems that summer is over before it 

has a chance to start every year, but another 

summer has come and gone.  Weekends are 

starting to include football games after boating 

activities, and soon it will be so cold that we’ll 

just be staying home and watching football… 

again! 

So what happens to all of our boating friends 

and how do we stay connected?  Perhaps it’s 

time to take a boating class or join in the new 

Oktoberfest Social! Our Social will not include a 

meeting this year, just a potluck and get to-

gether to see some long lost friends and make 

some new friends!  And how, you ask, do we 

bring in new friends?  Maybe they’d like to join 

you for the Annual Road Rally on November 10!  

Or bring them along for the Oktoberfest Social 

on October 13!  They don’t need to ever have 

been on a boat for those events, but if you’re 

looking for some new crew members, there’s 

always Delhigh’s ABC Boating Course being 

offered two consecutive Saturdays in October at 

Peter’s Marine! 

There are so many activities coming up that 

Delhigh would love to have you and your friends 

attend!  Find one that suits you and join in!  In-

formation on all of these events is available via 

our website or you can always email any bridge 

member!  Please remember, we’re always look-

ing for new ideas and fun ways to get together, 

so don’t hesitate to contact us if you think of 

something that you’d like to see on our calen-

dar!  Hope to see you all at an event soon! 
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Once again another boating season is winding down. The 
season goes by so quickly. I remember just a few weeks 
(ok, months) ago writing an article about taking the shrink 
wrap off your vessels. Soon most the boats will start to 
be put to rest for a winter nap. Shrink wrap, winterized, 
equipment stowed, and all the final preparations to make 
opening in spring easier. 
 
Now is a good time to take a close look at your State and 
Federa l  Regu la t ions  and  sa fe t y i t ems .                                            
Review the list of items found on your VSC Checklist, 
given to you by your Vessel Safety Examiner upon com-
pleting the VSC.   
                                                                                            
Did you receive a Decal? Thank you for taking the time 
to be safe and be in compliance with State and Federal 
regulations. If you did not receive a Decal, did you cor-
rect the item or items?      You have a few months to get 
things ready for your Vessel Safety Check in spring so 
you can display your new 2013 VSC  Decal. 
 
This is also a good time to think about which course you 
want to take to enhance your boating knowledge. Look at 
it this way, how do you want to spend your time in cold 
weather….. watching 258 channels of nothing good on 
TV... falling asleep on that favorite chair, or taking a 
class to keep you up to date with all the new things hap-
pening in the boating world.  It’s your call. 
 
Vessel Examiners, PLEASE, send your completed forms 
to me so they can be logged in with National. It’s that 
time of year for National to compile all the VSC informa-
tion. The deadline for me to log in all forms is 17 No-
vember 2012. I will also be contacting the VSE’s to find 
out the status of their PFD supplied to us by the USCG. I 
must complete the form and send this information in by 
15 November 2012. 
 
 
         SAFETY ON THE WATER IS UP TO YOU!! 

VESSEL SAFETY                   

CORNER 

    P/C M. Lebeduik,III 

I’ve Been Missing Someone 

                          By P/C Mike Lebeduik, III 

I’ve waited since March of this year for a missing 

person to come back and share views and knowl-

edge of life at sea. This person was at times an ad-

visor, mentor, always full of wisdom and told it like 

it is.   By now you are wondering or better still, you 

know, who I’m referring to because this person 

talked with sincerity and experience. He sometimes 

made us laugh and other times really made a point 

that made us think.   

I’ll give you a hint – it’s a gruff-looking old salt. 

If you have given up, maybe the picture of him be-

low will help jog your memory. 

 

The Lamp-

master 

 

 

Has anyone seen him? Does anyone know if he is 

alright? Would you like to see more, “Swinging the 

Lamp” articles?  I would!! I for one really miss this 

gruff-looking old salt. 

The last time we heard from him, he said, “As fur 

me, I’s just gonna crawl into a hole an sleep all 

winter; yea right, ‘like she who must be obeyed’, 

would let that happen.” 

Well, it’s almost winter again and I sure would like 

to know if the ‘Lampmaster’ was alright. 

I would really feel good if he would let Delhigh 

know he is ok and will at some point in time come 

back, “Swinging the Lamp.”  



 

Delhigh’s Land Navigation Contest 
The 17th Annual Fall Road Rally 

10  November  2012 
*----Rain or Shine----* 

 
If you have never been on one of our Road Rallies before, you have no idea what you have been missing. Attendance of 
the Rally keeps growing. 

This is not a race.  

It is a day spent with your family, a spouse, a friend, or a companion, for a drive on roads that you would probably never 
think to travel. 

Please invite your friends. The more entries we have makes for a more enjoyable day. 

The object is to follow the directions, look for a few pictures along the way, answer a few questions and just enjoy the day 
and the scenery. 

*** It is suggested that there are three or more individuals in the vehicle to locate pictures and answer questions.  

It will start at  John’s Plain & Fancy Diner, 50 South West End Blvd., Quakertown, PA, 18951  (on Rt. 309, just south 

of Rt. 663, after Wendy’s at Trainer’s Corner)  

Phone: (215)-536-3290, where we will meet for breakfast to get our instructions and rally packets. 

(Breakfast is on your own or just be there before the instruction time.)  

Breakfast will start at 9:30 - 9:45 AM, instructions will start at 10:20 AM.   

***PLEASE be at the diner by 10:10 AM before the instructions start.  

First car out will start approximately 10:45 am – 11:00 am.  

Find your way to the half way point, turn in your first set of instructions and receive your second half of instructions to get 
you to the final destination for dinner.  

We will end at a place to enjoy good food, have fun, and share good fellowship. 

Prizes will be awarded for 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and last place. There will also be a raffle. 

This year will be a Buffet Dinner ending the rally! Dinner will be served approximately 5:00 PM 

I’m positive everyone will be pleased. 

 

All of our past rallies have proven to be a world of fun, enjoyment, and a challenge for the driver and his partner, called the 
“Navigator”. Communication between driver and navigator is a plus. (Ask any anyone who has attended.) 

It’s simple. Follow the directions; know right, left and how to count!  Just enjoy!!! 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone again. 

Your Road Rally Committee,    

  Cyrus Nowroozani ,  JN                             Nilsa Lebeduik   

  Kathleen Nowroozani,  JN                        Michael Lebeduik, III,  AP    

 

*** Reservation form on next page .Please send in by 03 November 2012. 

(Please call me ASAP if it is a last minute decision, so I can adjust the final count.)  
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Reservation Form 

Reservation Form MUST be returned by 03 Nov. 2012 

Send a completed form and check made payable to: 

Delhigh Power Squadron 

Send to:     Questions: 

P/C  Michael Lebeduik, III               Home Phone:  (610) - 691-3348 
          3925  Carter  Road     Cell Phone:      (610) - 730-2798 
          Bethlehem,    PA   18020   Email:  TJA.ML3@verizon.net 

 
# Of  people attending:   _______     # Of  children under 10 years old:  _____   
        (Children under 10 yrs. old -- $10.000) 

# Of cars participating:  _______                               

Is this your first “Road Rally” with Delhigh?    YES ______      NO ______   (Attended how many? _______ ) 
 

 Phone #:  ___________________________         Email Address:  _________________________________ 

NAME (s) of individuals in car:    ___________________________________________________________ 
       
                    ___________________________________________________________ 
   
                                      ____________________________________________________________ 
 
                                          ____________________________________________________________ 
     
                  ____________________________________________________________ 
 

      Buffet Style Dinner 

Tossed Garden Salad, with House Dressing, 

 Broiled Flounder                                                       

 Chicken Marsala  

 Filet Tips 

Starch and Seasonal Vegetable (Chef Choice)            

Rolls with Butter              Regular  and  Decaf Coffee and  Soda           Ice Cream Cookie Sundae for Dessert 

*(Alcoholic Beverages are on your own tab.)            

Number of people attending ‘Full Event’  …………………..   _______  x  35.00  =  $  ________ 

Number of people attending Dinner Only   …………………   _______  x  30.00  =  $  ________ 
(If attending dinner only, I will contact you with the location) 

                      Total: $                                
        

COME AND ENJOY THE DAY!!!! 

 

Only YOU can help make this another successful Event! 

OCT-NOV 2012 
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    D5 2012 FALL EDUCATION CONFERENCE                                                  

               RESERVATION FORM 

              1 – 4 NOVEMBER  2012, WYNDHAM HOTEL, GETTYSBURG, PA 

 

Member Rank ______                 Name __________________________________________           Grade_______ 

Address _________________________________________City:__________________ State:______   Zip Code:______ 

Squadron________________________    Position:______________________          First Timer_______ 

E-Mail__________________________________ Phone: __________________________ 

Spouse and other attendees 

Rank______    Name________________________________   Grade ______________ First Timer______   

Rank______    Name________________________________   Grade______________  First Timer______ 

Rank______    Name________________________________   Grade ______________ First Timer______ 

 

    ACTIVITIES SELECTIONS  

Friday 2 November  “Meet & Greet”, Disc Jockey, Music Through the Decades, Dancing, Cash Bar, 2000 to 2300  

    Friday Night  #__________ @ $12.00  $________    

Members’ Luncheon Saturday, 3 November:   

Market Style Buffet: Salads, Roast Beef, Va. Ham,   

Turkey Breast, Salami, Cheeses, Bread, Cookies #__________ @ $24.00  $________ 

Brownies, Dessert Bars, Coffee and Tea 

 

Saturday Banquet, 3 November: 

Sautéed Herb Crusted Salmon with Lemon Beurre Blanc, Leek and Lentil Gratin, vegetables,  

Black Forest Cake with Cherries and Crème Anglaise #__________  @ $37.00           $__________ 

 

Chicken Parmigiana Topped with Fontina Cheese Served with Linguini, 

Black Forest Cake with Cherries and Crème Anglaise #  __________ @ $37.00    $_________ 

 

Special Dietary Requirements____________________________________________________________ 

                 TOTAL ENCLOSED $___________________ 

Meal & activity reservations must be made by Friday, 19 October  2012 

 

Hosted by the Main Line Sail and Power Squadron for District 5 

Make checks payable to: 2012 D5 FALL Conference  

Send to:  Michael Gibson 

 504 Briar Road, Exton, PA 19341  

               mgpamd@aol.com 

If you have any questions, contact P/C Nick Montalto, SN at 610-308-1235, or nickmontalto@gmail.com 

 

Hotel room reservations must be made by Tuesday, 9 October 2012 to get USPS rate 

Hotel reservations are made directly with Wyndham Hotel, 95 Presidential Circle, Gettysburg, PA 17325 

Reservations: 1-866-845-8885 or 1-717-339-0020: Use reservation code: USPS D5 
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Come to Delhigh’s Annual Holiday Party  

    and get out of the cold! 

at 

The Meadows 
1770 Meadow Road, Hellertown 

Saturday, 8 December 2012 

Cocktail Hour Begins at 1800 
Cash Bar with Fresh Cut Fruit, Assorted Cheeses w/ Crackers, Veggies w/ Dip,  

Swedish Meatballs and Buffalo Nuggets 

 

Buffet Dinner Includes: 
Tossed Spring Salad w/ Rolls and Butter 

Chicken Marsala 

Roast Top Round 

Vegetable Lasagna 

Red Bliss Potatoes 

Rice Pilaf 

Candied Carrots 

Buttered Corn 

Filling 

Dessert Tray with Cookies, Pastries and Cakes with Coffee, Tea, Soda 

Pollyanna Gift Exchange 

Please bring a gift valued at $10 if you would like to participate 

Music and Dancing 

 

In the spirit of giving, Delhigh will be making a drop off at Toys4Tots after the party.  Please bring a new, unwrapped 

toy to the Holiday Party, if you would like to donate! 
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Delhigh Holiday        

Party    
 

   Reservation Form 

Please respond by:   December 1, 2012 

 

We plan to attend the Holiday Party 

 

Names:______________________________________ 

 ________________________________________ 

 Number Attending: ___________ @ $48.00   

             Total Enclosed:             ___________ 

 (Checks payable to:  Delhigh Power Squadron) 

 

Send to:            Lt/C Kathleen Nowroozani, JN 

       6951 Sunflower Lane 

                  Macungie, PA 18062     

 H (610) 351-5192 

 C (956) 240-5553 

 ao@delhigh.org 

 

UNIFORM OF THE DAY – UNIFORM A WITH BOWTIE OR 

OTHER APPROPRIATE ATTIRE 
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DELHIGH POWER  
SQUADRON 

BRIDGE 
2012-13 

 
COMMANDER  

Cdr Joseph P. Stemrich, Sr., P 
3437 Searfass St 

Bethlehem, Pa 18020 
commander@delhigh.org 

 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
L/C Cyrus Nowroozani, JN 

6951 Sunflower Ln 
Macungie, PA 18062 

610 351-5192 
xo@delhigh.org 

 
 

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 
Lt/C Doug McKenzie, JN 

4003 Danberry Dr 
          Easton, PA 18045 
            610 217-7164 

seo@delhigh.org 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE  OFFICER    
Lt/C Kathleen Nowroozani, JN 

6951 Sunflower Ln 
Macungie, PA 18062 

610 351-5192  
       ao@delhigh.org 
   
    

SECRETARY 
Lt/C Keith Knoblach, S 

1026 Lehigh St. 
Allentown, Pa 18103 

secretary@delhigh.org 
 

TREASURER 
Lt/C Gary Corcoran  
6964 Sunflower Ln  

   Macungie, PA 18062  
610 421-8172 

treasurer@delhigh.org 
 

 

 

 

                                         HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

    
 

  
                                      
 

  
 

           NOVEMBER 

 
 

 
  
  

 

               

  

 

Think you know your nautical acronyms?  Let’s test your knowledge. 

1. RADAR  

2. SCUBA  

3. SONAR  

4. EPIRB 

5. LORAN

    

1. Radio detecting and ranging 

2. Self-contained Underwater Breathing Apparatus 

3. Sound Navigation Ranging 

4. Emergency Position Indicating  Radio  Beacon 

5. Long Range Aid to Navigation 

 OCTOBER 

    

William Tinsley  10th 

Sue C. Rush  14th 

Patrick J. Flannery  16th 

Randy J. Meisner  21st 

George W. Jacobs  23rd 

    

George E. Kelchner 10 

John K. Kudera 19 
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     2013 
 

January Monthly Meeting 

Wednesday, 2 January 2013 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church  

1900 

 

Longwood Gardens Christmas Display 

Saturday, 5 January 2013 

Longwood Gardens, Kentwood Square 

 

Atlantic City Boat Show 

Saturday, 2 February 2013 

 

Founder’s Day Meeting 

Wednesday, 6 February 2013 

Location TBA 

 

Delhigh Change of Watch 

Saturday, 9 March 2013 

Hilton Garden Inn, Allentown West 

1800 

 

All Calendar events are subject to 

change as the bridge sees fit. 

Please contact Kathleen at 

ao@delhigh.org for more information 

on any scheduled event. 

 

    2012-2013  DELHIGH         

      CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

2012 

No October Meeting 

Oktoberfest Covered Dish Social 

Saturday, 13 October 2012 

Lebeduik’s House  

1700 

 

D-5 Fall Conference 

2-4 November 2012 

Wyndham Gettysburg, Gettysburg, 

Pennsylvania 

 

Road Rally 

Saturday, 10 November 2012 

Location TBA 

 

November Monthly Meeting 

Wednesday, 14 November 2012 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church  

1900 

 

No December Meeting 

 

Holiday Party 

Saturday, 8 December 2012 

The Meadows 

1800 

 

No Event Infor-

mation available 

at present 

Hyatt Jacksonville Riv-

erfront 

This is the main meet-

ing Hotel 

Hotel Web Site 

222 East Coastline Dr 

Jacksonville FL 32202 

Telephone:   

Rate: $132.00 

    

 

 

2013 Annual 

Meeting 

 Sunday, January 

13, 2013 - Sunday, 

January 20, 2013  

 Jacksonville, FL  

 

 

 

NATIONAL 

https://resweb.passkey.com/Resweb.do?mode=welcome_ei_new&eventID=5059543
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Lt Bea Norris, P 

6769 Windermere Ct. 

Allentown, PA 18104 


